 MMITTEEEGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Meeting of the Games Barn Sub-Committee held on 13 March 2012 
held in the Sports Pavilion at 7.30pm
Present:  Bill Smyth (Chairman), Sylvia Homewood, Len Lawrence, Lois Tilden, Tim Oliver and Claire Finley (Parish Clerk, Games Barn Secretary & Treasurer).  No members of the public were present. 

Apologies:  Rayner Missing, Sue Palmer
Declarations of Interest: None

1. MATTERS ARISING FROM 1 SEPTEMBER 2011
Pre-school:  Bill Smyth updated the meeting saying that the Pre-school had extended its hours by offering a lunch club but he was not aware of any further developments.   
2. ACCOUNTS 
The Clerk/Treasurer provided the cashbook print outs for the year to date.  The bank balances were healthy, as at 1 March 2012 the current account stood at £6,674.47 and the deposit account at £6,731.01.  £3,000 is ring fenced in the current account which represents the KCC grant for possible improvements to the Games Barn should pre-school move from the village hall.  Final end-year accounts would be submitted at the AGM. 
3.  CORRESPONDENCE:  None
4. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Booking Income:  Bill Smyth reported that bookings for the Games Barn were stable.  Bowls continues on a Friday afternoon with new bookings made by Zumba on a Monday morning and Stretch and Tone twice a week.  Pilates was now being held on a Friday at £7.50 an hour as it is a booking from outside the village.  The School are using it every Tuesday. After Easter there may be tennis on a Thursday afternoon when Ginny Bozeat starts again. Keep fit on Saturday has stopped but the organisers had kept a float of £50 which was kindly donated to the Games Barn by Leo Bunyard.  ABC had booked the Games Barn as a Polling Station for the Police Commissioner voting in November 12 and in May 2013 it will also be a Polling station. ABC now pays an increased price for this use. Len Lawrence reported that there were new members for the bowls so may increase sessions in the future, for example 6.30pm on a Tuesday.   Bill Smyth welcomed news of any new bookings. 
Tim Oliver commented that these new bookings were a credit to Bill Smyth and his hands-on management was to be commended.

 Fete/Jubilee:  Lois Tilden wondered what arrangements had been made for the Diamond Jubilee and Fete for the Games Barn use.  Bill Smyth said it had been agreed to allow the Games Barn to be used during the Fete for the Art Exhibition for 3 days at no charge as the money raised from the event went into the Fete coffers.  To accommodate the fete, Bowls were moving from Thursday 5 July and Pilates from Friday 6 July. 

Bill Smyth reported that the fold up tables were being loaned for the Jubilee but there was no other requirement for the Games Barn.  Bill Smyth confirmed that bowls could go ahead on Friday 5th June

Trees: Tim Oliver commented that there had been some discussion during a Parish Council meeting regarding the planting of silver birches near the Games Barn on the bank leading up to Elm Close.  He expressed his reservations about this and was seen to keep an unsullied view.  Lois Tilden said there had been some previous discussion about screening the bottle banks and that perhaps a miniature cherry would be appropriate.   It was agreed that Tim Oliver, Bill Smyth and the Clerk would have a site meeting on Thursday 15 March and do an “eye line” test. 







Action:  Bill Smyth, Tim Oliver, Clerk
Maintenance: All agreed that the paint was peeling and a crack appearing and that the paint should be re-done.   It was agreed Bill Smyth would get a quote from Anthony Hicks following his excellent painting of the playpark which had been very thorough and reasonable priced. Bill Smyth would compare the quote to the previous invoice of Steve Parr 3 years ago.   The current colour would be kept. 

KCC Grant: Use of the grant to increase the storage options for the Games Barn was discussed.  A site visit would be made on Thursday 15th 2012 by the Clerk with Bill Smyth and Tim Oliver to trace the gas pipes route.  Possible improvements to the Games Barn could include a lean-to extension to house storage.  Lois 
Tilden felt that the optimum use should be made of all parish amenities (Hall, Telecottage, Games Barn and Sports Pavilion) and they should be fit for the purpose.  Bill Smyth commented that the Games Barn could be better utilised if it were improved eg heating and ventilation and changes could be made to enable the short mat bowls carrier to be used more easily. 

Action:  Bill Smyth, Tim Oliver, Clerk

AGM:  A date would be set for an AGM in May following the internal auditor visit.  

Action: All
The meeting closed at 8.35pm. 
Signed............................................................  


Dated............................................................
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